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SSAA NSW NRB President Letter to SSAA NSW NRB Members 
 
 
Hello NRB Members, 
 
I would like to start this latest update by congratulating Scott Wagner for his recent appointment to the 
SSAA state board. It is great to have our region represented at such a high level. Thank you, Scott, for all 
your work in the background for our branch. 
 
The state lever action titles will be held in April/May 2022 at SSAA NSW NRB, good luck to all the lever 
action members. Thanks to Don Chesworth for organizing this for the club. 
 
The RO refresher training day was held on the 21st November at the Purcell Range. Thanks to Don for 
running the day. 
 
The revised range access policy is complete and will be made available to all DC’s and RO’s which has been 
emailed out to disciplines. 
 
The 2022 Range Passes have been printed and will go on sale 1st Jan 2022; this is a different process to 
previous years but is in line with the Club Financial Year ending 31 December 2021. If the passes are sold in 
December, it inflates the yearly income and is not a true income figure. 
 
The committee has decided to cancel the December BBQ due to ongoing Covid Restrictions. 
 
In line with Range Pass policy the committee would like to remind all ‘H’ license holders that Being a 
financial member of an approved club is a requirement of all license holders regardless of any attendance 
restrictions. There is also a requirement to produce the previous year’s range pass before the current year 
will be issued. If this cannot be provided you will be expected to pay the overdue fees. ‘H’ CLASS ONLY 
 
The committee has decided to adopt the policy of any ‘H’ member that has not paid their fees by the 
branch AGM will have their membership suspended and the F.A.R. will be notified of a non-financial status. 
This is in line with State Policy of” Any membership not paid within 3 months of due date will be cancelled”. 
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The 2022 range program is being worked on at the moment; Discipline Captains will be contacted when the 
draft program is ready for review. 
 
The committee has decided to remove the RO training Day from the calendar for 2022 whether this will be 
replaced with a General Shoot is still to be confirmed. 
Once again thank you to all the Discipline Captains and RO’s for their time and effort. 
 
I would like to finish by thanking all the current committee members for their dedication to the club and all 
the work they do. We are all volunteers who choose to donate our time.  
 
We also accept that most members are not overly concerned about the politics within the club and just 
want to burn powder. 
  
 P.S. The club needs to have Test and Tag done on electrical if any member can offer this service, please 
send details and an estimate to the secretary. 
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